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Minute of the Annual General Meeting of Conon Bridge Community Council held in the Leanaig Centre 
On Monday 20 May 2024 at 7.00 pm

PRESENT: John Bruce, David Bisset; Ian MacPhail; John Gilmour; Stephen MacDonald
Also Present: Margaret Paterson and Sean Kennedy  Highland Councillors.

1) Apologies for Absence
An apology for absence was submitted by Val Wilkinson.

2. Chair
Councillor Margaret Paterson took the Chair and called for nominations for the appointment of a Chair of the Community Council.

Appointment of Chairperson

Stephen MacDonald, seconded by John Gilmour, moved that John Bruce be appointed as Chair of the Community Council.
There being no other nominations, Councillor Paterson declared John Bruce as Chair of Conon Bridge Community Council.
John Bruce thereupon took the Chair.

Appointment of Post Holders.

The Community Councillors agreed not tom appoint a Vice-Chair of the Council

Post of Secretary.

John Bruce, seconded by David Bisset, moved the appointment of Stephen Macdonald as Secretary of the Community Council. Stephen MacDonald agreed to accept the nomination.

Post of Treasurer.

John Gilmour, seconded by Stephen MacDonald proposed David Bisset as Treasurer of the Community Council.

There being no other nominations, David Bisset accepted the appointment as Treasurer of the Community Council.

Chairman’s Report

John Bruce outlined the work of thew Community Council since it reformed on 1st November 2023. He felt that the CC had taken many progressive steps, to pro-actively encourage community activity in the Village. Social development in the Village had been very sporadic and uncoordinated. There were several issues that require community intervention, particularly surrounding the Fish Factory site and the re-instatement of the BMX Track. Hopefully, the establishment of a Conon Bridge Community Trust will enable these, and similar, projects to progress. The next year should be a new chapter in the enhancement of the Village – something to look forward to.

Treasurers Report

David Bisset indicated that the accounts from 1 November to 31st March had been Audited by an External party and were submitted for approval.
The Community Council approved the Accounts, noting that the revenue balance stood at £8605.53.

The Meeting ended at 7.15pm.
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